
City of Racine, Wisconsin  

Agenda BRIEFING MEMORANDUM  
AGENDA DATE:  08/12/2024 
 

PREPARED BY:  Dottie-Kay Bowersox, Public Health Administrator 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Communication sponsored by Alder Horton on behalf of the Public Health Department requesting 
permission to enter into a contract and accept funding of $5,757.69 from the Department of 
Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection for the 2025 Clean Sweep Unwanted Prescription Drug 
Grant Contract. 
 

Background and Analysis: 
Clean Sweep Unwanted Prescription Drug is a community initiative aimed at safely disposing of 
unused or expired prescription medications. The program helps prevent drug abuse and 
environmental contamination by providing secure drop-off locations or scheduled collection events. 
This initiative ensures that medications are handled responsibly, protecting both public health and 
the environment. 
 

BUDGETARY IMPACT: 
Facilitation and advertising of the Grant. 
Soft Match - $1,919.23  

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
The Department be authorized to accept funding of $5,757.69 from the Department of Agriculture, 
Trade and Consumer Protection for the 2025 Clean Sweep Unwanted Prescription Drug Grant 
Contract. 
 

 


